
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

January 10, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot with the reciting of the prayer and The 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

Bob Landry made a motion to accept the minutes of January 3, 2019.  It was seconded by Roland 

Boudreaux and carried. 

Wednesday, January 16, 2019 there will be a Board meeting here at the Best Western at 7:30 AM. 

Rotary Leadership meeting this Saturday on January 12, 2019. 

January 26, 2019 will be the District Assembly at the Home2 Suites.  Registration deadline is by January 

18, 2019. 

President Fontenot reported that he received the District Newsletter with a request to all clubs for a list 

of all completed projects.  There was also a link for creating websites.  President Fontenot will forward 

newsletter to Ed Taylor. 

Upcoming events is PETS in March 15, 2019.  President suggested that the club pay for the President-

Elect's registration fee.  A motion was made by Troy Kibodeaux and seconded by Abby Guidry and 

carried to accept that the club pay for President-Elect's registration fee. 

District Cruise will be May 1-6. 2019.  International Conference is June 1-5, 2019 in Germany. 

District Governor Gary LaComb went to the Rose Bowl Parade.  Rotarians sponsored a 21’ crocodile float 

that was covered with 24,400 flowers. 

Paige reported that the she received the list of requirements to achieve the Presidential Citation.  She 

also reported on upcoming project ideas and the Interact Conference is in March. 

Natasha Domalgaski reported that the shipment to The District of Columbia has been received. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that the Communication Committee will meet after to work on the one- page 

corporate membership flyer.  

Mr. Sam announced that the Best Western has changed hands but the venue will not change for our 

club. 

Kyle Broussard reported that the club cleared $5,729.00 on the football pools. 

Steve Bandy made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Abby Guidry and carried. 

 

 

 



 


